
 

 

To the Administrator Addressed 
 
 

DATE: September 7, 2023 

SUBJECT: House Bill 3 Model Standards for Parental Notification  

CATEGORY: Information 

NEXT STEPS: Adopt a policy regarding parental notification. 

Overview 

The purpose of this To the Administrator Addressed (TAA) is to provide guidance for educational 
leaders in the field regarding parental notification, as required by House Bill (HB) 3, 88th Regular 
Session, 2023. 

 

Bill 3: Notification Regarding Violent Activity  

HB 3 amended the Texas Education Code by adding Section §37.1131 (effective September 1, 2023), 
which requires each school system to adopt a policy for providing notice regarding violent activity that 
has occurred or is being investigated at a campus, other school system facility, or at a school system-
sponsored activity. The policy must: 

¶ Include electronic notification by text messages (SMS) and email (
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